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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

JUNE 10TH , 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith, and Cory McNeely.  Holly Smith was excused.
Pinebrook residents Jim Webster and Bill McDonald were also in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted introduced Bill McDonald, Pinebrook resident at 3680 Ecker Hill Drive, and member of the Pinebrook Master Association (PMA) Trails Committee.  The PMA is proposing a connector trail be built between the Ecker Hill park and the lower PMA park, to be funded by the PMA.  General discussion followed regarding the history of the land parcels bordering the proposed trail, and certain impacts it would have on existing homeowners.  Dan expressed his concern that a connector trail would bring more foot and mountain bike traffic to the trail behind his house, which has proven to be disruptive to the residents living along the creek and adjacent to the trail.  Ted suggested the PMA contact homeowners on Pinebrook Road affected by the existing trail, and get their feedback regarding the construction of the connector trail between the two parks.  He noted that the board would discuss and make a decision on the trail at their next regularly scheduled meeting in August, once the PMA has had a chance to contact the residents impacted by the trail.
2. Ted introduced Jim Webster, a landscape architect, lot owner in Pinebrook since the 1980’s whose HOA dues balance has been delinquent since that time.  Jim claimed he had not received any statements from the HOA, and that he had no idea his balance was as high as it was.  Cory noted that he had been sending statements to 938 Military Drive since July 2008.  When asked whether he received mail at that address, he did not specifically answer the question.  At this point, Troy presented a letter on Jim’s letterhead written on May 19, 2009 (obtained via public records from an internet search) that referenced a mailing address of 938 Military Drive.  Jim noted he had recently paid $3,360 to the HOA in good faith.  Cory noted that this paid assessments only through 2008, and that he still owed late fees and the 2009 assessment.  Jim noted that his mailing address should be changed to his residence on Princeton Avenue.  Cory confirmed that his Princeton Avenue address has been used for all recent mailings.  Legal fees incurred by the HOA pursuing foreclosure on his lot were $2,972.50.  Jim asked whether he could trade the remaining balance for professional land planning services.  Troy made it very clear that the balance should be paid in full.  Upon further discussion, David Hedderly-Smith made the motion to waive collection of legal fees only if Jim pays his balance in full by Labor Day (9/7/09).  Otherwise, the foreclosure on his lot will be ordered to commence as soon as possible after that day and legal fees will be considered due and payable in full. Troy seconded.  Vote all in favor.  Late fees will continue to accrue until paid in full.
3. Troy noted subsequent to the above motion, that the board should be open to consider trading future HOA dues for services, if the situation permits.

4. Minutes for the May 6th, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  Mike made the motion to approve as corrected.  Troy seconded.  Vote all in favor.

5. Financial statements at and for the month ended April 30th, 2009 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  

6. Ted discussed recent communications from Craig Hoggan regard the Cruz house on Canyon Drive.  GMAC would like to demolish the structure once they receive title.  Dan noted that the property should be demolished by October so there would be time before winter to properly clear the lot back to its original state.
7. Cory presented a Notice of Default and Election to Sell letter regarding the Party House at 6970 Canyon Drive, owned by Jon Wickizer.  Ted noted this was a preliminary notice that the loan was in default.  Cory noted the owner had recently paid their HOA dues in full.

8. There was general discussion of the Pinebrook Party scheduled for Saturday, June 27th at 5:00pm.  It was suggested that the HOA budget $2,500 for the event, and should provide food, drinks, bounce house for the kids, etc.  The board would follow up with Jim Craghead, who originally volunteered to organize the event.

9. Ted discussed a conversation with a neighbor and resident of Pinebrook that would like to raise chickens on their property.  There was no motion made on this issue, however, the board expressed concern with allowing farm animals to be raised within the subdivision.

10. Ted suggested that a letter be written to the individuals who have paid a deposit on the pool facility asking them to solicit support from three other individuals in order to fund the project and get it started.  If not enough support is gained at this time due to economic conditions, etc., consideration should be given to refunding the deposits.
11. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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